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The Harvard Drug Group issues voluntary nationwide  
recall of certain Rugby brand eye drops supplied by  
Velocity due to potential risk of eye infections 

 

At Prime Therapeutics Management, we want to help you receive the best possible care.  

Visit PrimeTherapeutics.com/DrugRecalls to review the latest FDA drug recalls. 

About this recall: 

The Harvard Drug Group, doing business as Major® and Rugby®, is initiating a voluntary recall for  

all lots (batches) of polyvinyl alcohol, 1.4% lubricating eye drops (NDC 00536-1325-94) and lubricating 

tears eye drops (dextran/hypromellose, 0.1%/0.3%; NDC 00536-1282-94) supplied by Velocity to the 

consumer level. The recall is due to insanitary conditions in the manufacturing facility and positive 

bacterial test results from sampling of drug production areas.  

These products are available over the counter for temporary relief of discomfort due to irritation of the 

eye or due to exposure to wind and sun. The eye drops also protect against further irritation and can 

relieve dryness of the eye.  

What this means to you:  

For those patients who use these products, there is a risk for eye infections that could result in partial 

vision loss or blindness. These products should be sterile. Eye drops have a higher risk as applying to 

the eyes bypasses some of the body’s natural defenses.  

Consumers should stop using the recalled eye drop products and may return any of the above  

listed products to the place of purchase. Consumers with questions regarding this recall can contact 

Sedgwick by phone at 866.891.1981, 8 a.m.–5 p.m. Eastern Standard Time (EST) or by email at 

HarvardDrug8430@Sedwick.com. Consumers who have signs or symptoms of an eye infection  

after using these products should talk to their health care provider or seek medical care immediately. 
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